
St John Fisher Catholic Primary School 
Kale Road, Erith, Kent DA18 4BA 

Telephone: 020 8310 7311    Fax: 020 8312 1017 
www.sjf.bexley.sch.uk 

   
Head Teacher: Sarah J Griffin   BA (Hons) MA (Hons) NPQH 

 

      

 

  

 

April 

  

20th September 2021 

Dear Parents 

 

I have been informed today we have a positive case of COVID-19 in school. 

 

Protocol was followed by arranging a PCR test as soon as Covid-19 symptoms 

began. The result of the PCR was positive so 10 days of isolation has begun for 

the positive case.  I am sure that you will all join me in wishing them a speedy 

recovery. 

 

Please note that the NHS now conducts all contact tracing for positive test 

results and will be in contact to identify close contacts.  

Individuals that are identified as close contacts no longer need to 

isolate, but should arrange a PCR test and inform the school of the result on 

0208 310 7311.  
 

I kindly ask that parents remain vigilant and if children display any of the 

common systems of Covid-19 (Fever or chills, Cough, Nasal congestion or runny nose, 
New loss of taste or smell, Sore throat, Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing, 
Diarrhea, Nausea or vomiting, Stomach-ache, Tiredness, Headache and Muscle or body 

aches) they must isolate immediately, inform the school on 0208 310 7311 and 

arrange for their child to take a PCR test as soon as possible.  

 

A reminder that on the school website work is pre-set for children who are 

isolating – they can contact their teacher through SeeSaw. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Miss S Griffin 

Headteacher  
 


